## Broughton Primary School Newsletter

Wk 25/03/2019		
	Attendance	Unauthorised
Class 2	88.6%	0.0%
Class 3	75.3%	0.0%
Class 4	90.8%	1.6%
Class 5	80.4%	0.0%
Class 6	90.0%	1.3%

Monday 15<sup>th</sup> April 2019



Thursday 28/03/2019		
	Golden Sweatshirt	
Reception	Aurora Jackson	
Year 1	Amelia McNichol	
Year 2	Amy-Leigh Scurr-Rayson	
Year 3	Noah Whelan	
Year 4	Lexie Hutchinson	
Year 5	Meya Moore	
Year 6	Faye Lewthwaite	

**Welcome back to the summer term**, my last ever one at Broughton which feels very strange! Good luck to our Year 6 children who are on the last leg of their SATs journey, which take place week beginning Monday 13<sup>th</sup> May.

There will now be an option to have your **child's name** on their sweatshirts, T shirts, fleeces etc underneath the school logo at a cost of £1 extra. This will make lost items easier to locate and I imagine the children will enjoy having their name printed. Please add this to the order form when choosing your items.

**Forest School is tomorrow, Tuesday,** for Reception and Year 1 children and then reverts back to the usual Friday.

All Year 3 and 4 children (including those in Class 4) will be doing tennis with Rob Jefferson on Tuesdays for the next three weeks so will need their PE kits please.

Following the Easter break we have a **trainee student** from **Cumbria Primary Teacher Training (CPTT)** in school, **Mr Neil Robertson**. He will be joining Miss Lightfoot and Class 3 until Friday 5<sup>th</sup> July.

We are **closed for the Easter break** on Friday 19<sup>th</sup> and Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> April, returning to school on Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> April.

There will be an Easter Walk this Sunday 21st April leaving The Sundial at 11.00am following the Easter Day church service at 9.30am. Following the walk there is to be an Easter egg hunt in the church grounds and then a buffet lunch in The Sundial. All welcome

You are all welcome to our **Easter Service in Christ Church** this Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> at 9.30am.

It is the Easter Fayre this Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> starting at 2.00pm in school but we currently just have a few items for the chocolate hampers so please send these in if you possibly can on or before Wednesday to give us time to assemble them. Admission is £2.00 per adult. There will be Easter Bonnet competitions for Classes 1&2 and Decorated Egg competitions for Classes 3/4/5&6. There will also be a Chocolate Lucky Dip, Easter Egg Spin and Cake Stall (additional activities will be charged at £1 each – children to bring their money in to school). Donations for the cake stall will be much appreciated.

A reminder to all Class 5 parents of 'Sing Up' on Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> April in All Saints Church, Cockermouth. A separate letter will follow with all details.

A reminder that if your child signed up for **orienteering** it is the first event this **Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> at Whitehaven Academy**. We will be leaving school at 3.00pm and returning at approximately 4.30/4.45pm. Your child will need leggings/shorts and trainers....I will provide them with a school T shirt. They can take a drink and a healthy snack for the bus.

The SATs meeting will now take place for Year 2 parents at 5.00pm on Wednesday 24th April in school. Please try to attend as lots of information will be given in relation to the tests your child will take during May. We will also combine this with the Bassenfell Residential meeting and again, lots of forms and information to share about this. It would be easier if children didn't attend if at all possible. If you are struggling for childcare please let Mrs Bryden know and we will endeavour to provide some in school.